
September 23, 2019 

Dear Eastern High School Families, 

I wanted to take some time today to address what happened this weekend at our homecoming 

dance as well as our path moving forward. I understand your concerns and truly regret that some 

of our students were not able to enjoy their evening. Understandably, we had students and 

families who were upset or hurt by what took place, and for that I apologize. 

The dress code for our formal dances will be reviewed by student, parent and teacher 

representatives so that we can gather valuable feedback and suggestions that will help ensure the 

dress code is fair and equitable for all students. Additionally, I want you to know that we will be 

reviewing how we communicate the dress code to all students and families as well as our 

processes for entering the dances to ensure that families feel both informed and welcomed to our 

events. 

At the end of the day, we want to make certain that all students are able to come and enjoy the 

dances, and that parents also feel the events are safe and fun for their students. To that end, we 

will begin working with our different stakeholders of our school community to ensure that 

happens. I also encourage you to please share suggestions with your SBDM or PTSA 

representatives or any of our administrative team. 

Thank you for your patience as we have these discussions and plan for future events, and I look 

forward to working together so that we can positively impact future events for all of our students. 

Sincerely, 

Lana Kaelin, Principal 

 


